

Dear Parent/Carer,

Thought of the week:

"Virtually nothing is impossible in this world if you just put your mind to it and maintain a positive attitude."

(Lou Holtz)

As always we celebrate the children's achievements:

Headteacher's Award: Lidia. B-3R

Star of the week for ARP & Hub: Maher. A-ARP

Gold Awards:

Carolina. V-2G, Ibrahim. M-2B, Fatima. H, Ismaeel. P and Hafsa. A-2R, Gesea. S-3R, Aarav. P, Adnan. A, Hemish. B-4R, Ismaeel. C-4G, Laila. S, Romana. P, Maryam. B, Arwa. K-5R, Leandro. C, Viren. R, Sumayyah. N, Zakie. S, Halimah. I, Yahya. D, Sara. U, Aiza. Y, Zaynah.A-5G, Zara. A, Inaayah.N-6Y, Yahya. A-6G

Achievement Awards for Writing:

Muhid. S-1R, Matei. I-1Y, Aman. S-1G, Hidaayah. S-1B, Brianna. V-2R, Aisha. Z-2Y, Ava. C-2G, Kelly. M-2B, Anisa. T-3R, Aarav. B-3Y, Miia. M-3G, Luca. P-3B, M. Asher-4R, Ilaria. P-4G, Haya. T-4Y, Anum. S-4B, Marwa. N-5R, Mehran. N-5Y, Leandro. C-5G, Ayaan. A-5B, Is'haaq. C-6R, Janat. S-6Y, Sulaiyman. S-6G, Samiah. A-6B

Well done everyone!

RIGHTS RESPECTING



Article 6: Every child has the right to life. Governments must do all they can to ensure that children survive and develop to their full potential..

RSHE for Years 4,5 and 6

Dear parents/carers, as you are aware our approved and successful RSHE Syllabus will be taught to Years 4,5 and 6 this summer term. Please take note of the reminders that you will receive through Parent mail over the coming weeks.

Thank you for your continued support.

Uniform / Jewellery: As always, I would ask for your support in ensuring that children follow the school's uniform policy each day and that they wear no jewellery to school. According to our PE policy, jewellery (except stud earrings) must be removed while doing PE. Teachers will not take responsibility for looking after jewellery. For health and safety reasons, jewellery worn for religious observance will also need to be removed for PE lessons.

All children should wear sensible shoes or trainers. No sandals please, as these are unsuitable for the playground. Head-scarves should be white.



Newsletter 29 10th May 2023

Late Arrivals In The Morning: Please ensure your child gets into school on time by 8.50am. The doors leading to the classrooms through the main playground close at 9.00am. Any children who arrive later than 9am will need to be taken to the school office and be signed in to receive their attendance mark. It is vital that your child arrives on time, so that the school is able to carry out our safeguarding procedures promptly in the mornings. Please ensure, you also do not drop your child at school too early as there is no supervision.

Appointments during school: Appointments for dentists etc. should be made out of school hours, unless there are special circumstances that apply. Please ensure that your child does not miss school unnecessarily.

Year 6 SATs Week- 2 more days: Our Year 6 pupils have been working hard this week on their SATs, with 2 more days to go for the Maths papers. Please ensure they arrive on time.

<u>Use of the School Field by Year 5 (Tues & Thurs) & Year 6 (Mon, Wed & Fri) at Lunchtimes - Week beginning Monday 22nd May 2023</u>

Parents, please note, children in Years 5 and 6 will be using the field from **Monday 22nd May 2023**. The children who bring a packed lunch will be allowed to go over to the field for the duration of lunchtime with supervision, so that we can make the most of the weather. Any child on free school meals will be provided with a packed lunch.

<u>Bikes/Scooters</u>: Please ensure that your child does <u>not</u> ride their bike or scooter in the school playground before or after school.

School closures this term:

Monday 5th June-INSET Day

Friday 30th June-INSET Day

Food Allergies: Please note, for health and safety reasons, no food, cakes, sweets etc, should be sent to school for any occasion, as we have many children with severe allergies.

Coronation Celebrations: It was wonderful to have so many parents join us last Friday morning for our celebrations. Unfortunately, the rain prevented Plan A to go ahead for the afternoon. But despite this, the children had a fabulous time. Thanks to Abeda for organising the event.

School Magazine: I would like to thank everyone who bought the first edition of **Cranbrook Chronicles**. We have raised an astonishing amount of £350 and this money will go towards buying books for all classes across the school.

Please remember to hand in all competition entries to Jay by **Monday 22nd May 2023** and keep an eye out for our next issue coming out soon! Thank you, Jay

Universal Free School Meals:

Please remember that children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 receive free school meals. However, families on low income (less than £15,000) still need to apply for free school meals, so that the school continues to receive the funding to pay for these and for other little extras.

If you require help with this, please speak to the office staff.

Smart watches/Fitbits:

Please note , these are <u>not</u> allowed in school, and if seen will be confiscated and returned to parents/carers.

<u>Medication Info for Year 6 Children on the residential trip in June 2023</u>:

Dear Parents/carers, for those children going on the residential trip this year, please ensure that medication is in school by Friday $10^{\rm th}$ June. Please note that parents are required to complete a medical consent form for any medication that is handed in.

Children with asthma pumps already in school, do not need to provide anything else. However, if your child takes their brown pump, this must be in school before Friday $10^{\rm th}$ June at the latest.

Important: All medication must go to Meena, our First Aider, by Friday 10th June. Consent forms for any additional medication that is taken, including the brown asthma pumps, must also be handed in good time. Please also note certain medication can only be accepted if it has been prescribed by the GP. So it is important that you speak to Meena as soon as possible.

<u>Amount raised for Red Nose Day, Year 5 Enterprise Human</u> <u>Appeal Charity and Autism week</u>:

I would like to thank all parents/carers for their continued support and in helping us to raise an amount of £331.66 for the Red Nose Day, £572.67 for Year 5 Enterprise-Human Appeal Charity and £ 243.00 for Autism week.

Missing Coat:

A child in Year 2Green has lost his black coat whilst on the field for The Coronation picnic last Friday. It has Primark on the label. If your child has accidentally picked it up, please return it to the school office.

EPT May 2023 Events for SEND Parents/carers:

Please see the attached EPT May event posters for SEND parents and professionals.

Themed Lunch "Build it your way- CENSUS Day"- Thursday 18th May 2023

There will be a themed lunch held on **Thursday 18th May** for children to enjoy. Payment will be taken as normal for the lunch. Please do not send in money for those that are free school meals. Please see the flyer attached for more information.



Kev Dates for this Term

<u>Summer Term 2023</u>: Monday 17th April to Friday 21st July 2023

Tuesday 16th May –Year 5R/5B (15 children from 5B)-Visit to East London Mosque

Wednesday 17th May –Year 5G/5B (15 children from 5B)-Visit to East London Mosque

Thursday 18th May-Themed Lunch-CENSUS Day

Friday 19th May-Year 4 Girls-RSHE-2.15PM IN THE Dance studio

Tuesday 23rd May-Vision and Hearing-Reception classes only

Half term break Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June 2023

Wednesday 7th June-Year 2B/2R-Trip to the Discovery Centre

Monday 12th-Wednesday 14th June-Year 6 (50 children) Residential trip to New Forest Activities

Tuesday 13th June- Year 6 (60 children) Trip to Stubbers Adventure Centre

Wednesday 14th June-Year 2G/2Y- Trip to the Discovery Centre

Thursday 15th June-DSP Photos-Class Photos

Friday 16th June-Year 5 Girls-RSHE-in the Dance studio at 2.15pm

Friday 23rd June- Year 6 Boys/Girls-RSHE-Dance Studio-215pm

Inset Days:

Monday 5th June 2023

Friday 30th June 2023

Please note: The school will be closed for pupils on inset days.

Free Parent Zone Local Sessions: This is a free service of media literacy support in Redbridge, offering virtual parent broadcasts, support for professionals, and an extensive library of resources – including information, activities, guides, games, and more.

Please don't hesitate to get in touch with any questions or enquiries!

Please see the attachment for more information.